PAASD Board of Directors meeting
10/05/2006

Quality Inn

Rapid City, South Dakota

Members present: Peggy Bergman, Marly Konstant, Rita Washechek, Clint Hall, Terry Leibel, Denny Wagner, Prentice Weaver, Deb Williams, Bonnie Oletzke, Randy Vance, Craig Steinley, Ryan Mohr.

Treasurers report distributed to board by Terry Leibel via facsimile.  Minutes of previous meeting distributed at meeting.

President Bergman called the meeting to order at 6:45 pm MDT.  Bonnie Oletzke moved to approve the minutes of previous meeting.  Minutes attached.  The motion was seconded and approved.

Treasurer Terry Leibel gave the financial report.  Attached.

PAASD will not be splitting any courses with the society this annual meeting. They have been invited to “piggy back” onto our course flyer and offer courses of their own.  PAASD will charge a $200 per class day administrative fee for the society to use the PAASD office for registrations.  Much discussion about ways to budget funds.  Charge more for courses and dues.  Decreasing amenities at courses, not paying board members.  Rita Washechek moved to accept treasurers report.  The motion was seconded and approved.

Much discussion on annual dues.  Many members don’t feel they get anything from the association.  Board members responsibility to SELL the association with the updated web site and the legislative work being done.  Dues paid by the end of the year to get in the membership “book”.  Web site can be updated anytime.  Prentice moved to increase annual dues to $95.  The motion was seconded and passed.

Appraiser Liability Legislation – Peggy reported that the society will give financial support.  Craig Steinley moved to empower the president of PAASD to spend up to $5000 to sign contract for lobbyist.  The motion was seconded and passed.
Response letter from Gary Viken (attached).  No action will be taken at this time.  Our input was appreciated by Mr. Viken and the advisory council.  President Bergman will report back to the membership and copies of the letters will be available.

The executive secretary requests that the board of directors actively pursue a new home office and new executive secretary or management company.  Craig Steinley, Randy Vance, Terry Leibel and any other executive board member will work on a complete job description for the search.

President Bergman brought No on D information to the board and urged board to support the cause.  The check for $1000 has been delivered to the vote no campaign.
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Craig Steinley presented an awesome demonstration of the updated web site ideas and proposal.  Craig has been working with 3 different providers and brought before the board a raw proposal from our current provider.  Attached.  Craig will negotiate with the provider the figures.  Deb Williams moved to empower the president of PAASD to move forward and sign a contract with provider to spend no more than $5400 to update the site.  The motion was seconded and approved.

2007 annual meeting will be held in Mitchell at the Holiday Inn on January 16, 17, 18.  The education committee has decided on Residential Design and Functional Utility, USPAP, and Litigation skills for the Appraiser.  The cost will be $2875 per class of 30 people and additional $35 per student above that.  The board decided to charge $150 per class per member and $250 for non members.

Marly Konstant will check on availability for Spearfish Holiday Inn for next fall course.  John Haeder would like the board to undertake putting together or supporting the creation of a 2 hour course about seller paid concessions and personal property numbers in an appraisal.  Prentice Weaver would be willing to assist.  The board supports this idea, would like something in writing from Mr. Haeder.
Rancy Vance moved to adjourn at 10:08 pm.  The motion was seconded and passed.

